Docket No. CC-2020-OGR-01-001

19 March, 2020
Idaho Department of Lands DEPT. OF LANDS
Attention: Mick Thomas
300 N. 6% Street, Suite 10 MAR 23 2020
P.O. Box 83720 :
(= ‘
Boise, Idaho 83720 BOL‘"*’! IDAHC

Dear Mr. Mick Thomas:

As the owners of real property, addressed 1203 Cottonwood Drive, Lot 15 in Block 5 of Northview Ranch
Subdivision No. 6, my wife and | object to the approval of the spacing application submitted to the
Idaho Department of Lands by Snake River Oil and Gas, LLC. We also object to the approval of any
request to integrate the unleased mineral interest owners in the proposed spacing order.
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Our reasons for objecting to approval are as follows:

1) Personal and public safety concerns.

2) Fear of personal and community health injuries arising out of exposure to contaminants.

3) Concern of earth movement and contamination on my property due to natural resource
extraction activities. Damages caused by such activities are normally excluded by property
insurance plans.

4) Concern for air and water environmental quality preservation.

5) Release of my mineral interest rights against and without my authorization.

We respectfully request that you protect our personal, community, and state safety, health, and
property rights. You will do this by NOT approving Snake River Oil and Gas, LLC's spacing application and
by disallowing any further actions to obtain authorization to extract natural resources from the
proposed area.

Sincerely,
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Colonel Wendell Nierman, USA, Retired /?g 743'6/. ‘Norma Nierman



